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Serving with Faith and Love 
 August 2019  

Kia Ora, Salaam-Alaikum, Kia Orana, Talofa, Malo e lelei, Namaste, Bula, Malo ni, Makadini, Annyoung, 

Witamy, Welcome. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ .ƛǎƘƻǇ tŀǘ 5ǳƴƴΩǎ нрth  anniversary as Bishop.  We are blessed that he is such a 

kind hearted person who listens to everyone and hears what people say.  Just as Jesus was there to guide 

us, so is Bishop Pat.   

In his own words, άL keep thinking: what would Jesus do?έ  

We know that we are in good hands when someone is so real in his thinking and someone who guides us 

alongside his journey with Jesus.   

Here is a link to find out more about a very special person. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zBm3kbvknE4&feature=youtu.be  

άThe Church of the future might be very different from the Church of today,  

but it will still be the same Church.έ Bishop Pat 

 

News from the Parish 

! ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ .ƛǎƘƻǇ tŀǘ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ form missionary disciples.  

Some questions that Father Iosefo has asked us to think about are: 

Y How do we become a Missionary Church? 

Y We need to identify the weak points in the chuǊŎƘ Χ ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎΚ 

Y How do we get lapse Catholics to come back to church? 

Y Why are people staying at their homes and not coming in for Mass? 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zBm3kbvknE4&feature=youtu.be


                           

News from your Board 

All the board members have been on Professional Learning Development seminars led by the Catholic 
Schools Office, these past few weeks.  These seminars focus Governance Essentials ς State Integrated 
Schools, Safeguarding and Enhancing Catholic Character and Property Essentials for Board of Trustees.   

You can be comforted in the knowledge that the people working for the school are fully informed.  

Your board members are:  

Chair   Valerie Vui 

Proprietors Reps  Valerie Vui, Neil Laurensen and Jocelyn Uasike    

Treasurer   Dorothy Huch-McClutchie 

Marketing Committee Rasmus Pereira and Rachel Duncan 

Fundraising Committee Dorothy Huch-McClutchie 

Parent Reps  Malcolm Johnston 

Staff Rep   Tracey Lee  

Minute taker  Màri Smith 

Principal   Regina Smuga 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE STARSHIP SCHOOL ADVISOR 

 

 

We have been asked to alert you of the increasing presence of measles in the 

Auckland Community.   

For more information please visit the sites below; 

https://www.arphs.health.nz/public-health-topics/disease-and-illness/measles/ 

https://www.starship.org.nz/guidelines/measles/   

 

Many thanks,  

Georgina Fuimaono  

Health Promoting School Advisor/ Facilitator 

Starship Community ς Maungarei Locality| Level 6 |Building 15 |Greenlane 

Clinical Centre.  

( | 09 639 0200 ext  

* gfuimaono@adhb.govt.nz 

  

https://www.arphs.health.nz/public-health-topics/disease-and-illness/measles/
https://www.starship.org.nz/guidelines/measles/


Curriculum 

Religious Education 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ /ǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ aŀǎǎ  

Save the date!! 
Sunday 1st September, at the 8.30 am Parish Mass our children will be honouring their fathers dressed in 

their Cultural Costumes.  All children will be asked to wear either their uniforms or their cultural costumes 

and attend the mass at 8.30 am.  We are a school of many different cultures and we would like to 

celebrate where we all come from by rejoicing with our fathers and father figures ƻƴ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ      

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Feast Day 

 
Mary Helen MacKillop (15 January 1842 - 8 August 1909), also known as Saint Mary of the Cross, was an 
Australian Roman Catholic nun who, together with Father Julian Tenison Woods, founded the Sisters of St 
Joseph of the Sacred Heart.  The sisters founded our very own school here in Grey Lynn and every year we 
celebrate her Feast Day, 8th August.    

On 17 July 2008, Pope Benedict XVI prayed at her tomb during his visit to Sydney for World Youth Day 2008. 
On 19 December 2009, Pope Benedict XVI approved the Roman Catholic Church's recognition of a second 
miracle attributed to her intercession. She was canonised on 17 October 2010 during a public ceremony in 
St Peter's Square at the Vatican. She is the only Australian to be recognised by the Roman Catholic Church 
as a saint. 

Production Update 
 

All the parts have been given out and the children are in the 

learning stages.  The songs are being taught in the classroom and 

rehearsals have started.   

Nari Guthrie and Dorothy Huch-McClutchie have agreed to be our 

Production Managers and have already started gathering 

sponsorship and help towards this great event.  There have been 

quite a few parents already that have offered help in different ways 

and we thank you.  We still need more, so if you can help in costuming, props, on the night, with rehearsals, 

please leave your name at the office or you can contact Nari or Dorothy directly when you see them in the 

playground.          



Uniforms 
 

We are still in the midst of winter so please keep your children warm.  The winter uniform is very warm when worn 
correctly.  Quite a few children are coming to school in mufti more often than not and I would ask for more diligence 
to ensure that they have the correct uniform on when they leave the house.  ThŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ 
having a uniform and every parent signed the enrolment form acknowledging that we have a uniform.  Please, 
adhere to the standard that we all expect in every child.  
New uniforms.  No decision has been made yet on the new uniforms.  Below is another look at the styles and prices.  
The most popular choice so far is the navy ensemble.  The choice is a good one.  The colour of the shirts does not 
fade and the material is breathable and hardwearing.  There will be shorts and long trousers for the boys.  Skorts for 
year 1 ς 6 girls and culottes for year 7 & 8 girls.  The sweatshirt will be for everyone.  Any comments are appreciated 
as this is for all our whanau.     

 
Assemblies 

 
 

Congratulations to all our certificate recipients.  All these recognitions are well deserved. 

 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

 
!ǘ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀǊŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
nominal price.  The attendance, unfortunately, has been dwindling and we may need to reconsider having this 
programme at the school.  We run this programme as a homework, reading focus in the first 45 minutes, afternoon 
tea is provided at 4.00pm, and then the children have supervised time for other projects until parents pick them up.     
 

  
 
 



Room 4 
Room 4 is using play-ōŀǎŜŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ŜǊƳ оΩǎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ǘƻǇƛŎΦ  Noell googled gravity and decided 

to make a magnet box experiment.  The magnet (which is attached to 
ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻȄύ ƛǎ άƭŜǾƛǘŀǘƛƴƎέ ŀ ƳŜǘŀƭ ǊƻŘ ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŘ ǎǘǊƛƴƎΦ  If 
Noell looked very closely she can see the metal rod, which she attached 
to a piece of string, is being held in mid-air as if by magic. 
This caused quite a lot of discussion in the classroom and Lucas could 

identify the force of the magnet pulling the metal rod up and Daniel 

could identify the force of gravity pulling the metal rod down.  Hence 

the metal rod was floating in the air but if you pulled on the string the 

metal rod fell down.   

More discussion will ensue when Dr G asks what force the string is 

helping or stopping. 

Room 4 Space 

  

  

Room 1 
 The moon is very hard and people can die because it has no gravity.  
By Sarhai 

 
Room 1 are learning about Mother Mary in R.E.  

She is not only the 
Mother of Jesus but 

she is also our 
Mother and the 
Mother of the 

church. 
   

 
 
 



Room 5 Magnetic Slime 
 

 For our STEM 
challenge we made 
magnetic slime using 
glue, borax, and iron 
oxide powder. Our 
first try was 
unsuccessful, and we 
were curious why, and 
found that we kept on 
adding more glue than 
iron oxide powder. So 
for the second attempt, we poured glue into a bowl, dissolved borax 
into hot water, and combined the glue with the borax to make slime. 
We kneaded the iron oxide powder into the slime until it was 
magnetic. It moved very slowly towards the magnet but it was a 
success. It involved science from the chemicals inside the ingredients 
we used, technology from the magnetism in the iron oxide powder, 
engineering from the magnetic force from the slime and the magnet 

coming together, and maths in the measurement we used for the ingredients.   It is fun and exciting to work on 
STEM challenges as it helps us to understand science better.  By Marie Hoglund and Julizah Maoe.   
 

Room 5 Observatory/Stardome Trip 

It was a great day learning new things about space at the Stardome Observatory.  I did not know that space was so 

amazing with so much to discover still.  Pluto the size of Australia, the Milky Way is not just a chocolate bar but also a 

Galaxy. It felt like my head was going to pop with so much new information.  Large planets, midget planets to dwarf 

plants how much more is yet to be discovered in our Galaxy.  By: Enya Siemsen 

 

During our school trip to Stardome 

Observatory, I felt excited to learn about 

the solar system, the different sized planets 

and more!  We had time to study about 

space and we watched a movie that was 

inside a dome shaped room called the 

planetarium. Most of us were so tired after 

the trip that we fell asleep as soon we got 

on the bus.  The information I learnt will be 

useful to understand the universe around 

us.  By: Aliyah Misa  

 

It was interesting to learn about our solar system and the names of planets.  

The trip to Stardome Observatory was exceptional because I saw a model of 

the astronaut suit and the movie explained about different planets.  I now 

know which planets are gaseous and which is the hottest planet.  There is still 

so much I would like to learn and will read about it when I get to school.  By 

Leonie Smith 

 
 


